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*Unofficial meeting minutes until approved by Council* 
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The regular meeting of the Robins City Council was called to order at 6:00p.m. on Monday, January 20th, 2025 at 

Robins City Hall, 265 S. 2nd St by Mayor Chuck Hinz.  Following the Pledge of Allegiance, roll call was taken with 

the following members present: Councilor Leigh Cook, Councilor Mike Foley, Councilor Dave Franzman, 

Councilor Cary Smith and Councilor JD Smith. Also present were City Clerk Lisa Goodin, Deputy City Clerk 

Rhonda Kortenkamp, City Attorney Holly Corkery, Police Chief Andy Humphrey, Fire Chief Keith Feldkamp and 

Building Official/Public Works Superintendent Mike Kortenkamp.  

Franzman moved to approve the agenda, J. Smith seconded and all voted aye. 

 

CITIZENS’ COMMENTS – AGENDA ITEMS:  None presented 

CITIZENS’ COMMENTS – NON-AGENDA ITEMS: 

Matt Gavin of 320 Shannon Dr. inquired into the possibility of the City removing snow from the trail at 

South Troy Park during the winter months. Mayor Hinz replied that the City has not historically plowed 

park trails, following the same procedures as the used for the Cedar Valley Nature Trail. Foley commented 

that as the trail is not ADA compliant, snow removal is not required. 

CONSENT AGENDA: 

J. Smith moved to approve the Consent Agenda, which contained the Minutes of the January 6th City 

Council meeting and the List of Bills Submitted  Foley seconded and all voted aye. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

A. Resolution No. 0125-3 Approving Agreement Regarding Dedicated and Accepted Improvements 

within Sandridge Estates First Addition in the City of Robins. TABLED due to lack of necessary 

developer signatures. 

B. Motion to Approve Letter of Agreement with Speer Financial, Inc. to Conduct a Sewer Utility Rate 

Analysis. Moved by J. Smith, seconded by Cook. All votes were aye. 

C. Appointment of Vance McKinnon as P&Z Administrator. Motion made by Franzman, seconded by J. 

Smith. All votes were aye. 

OLD BUSINESS:  

Mayor Hinz noted that Scott and Goodin continued work on an updated 5-Year CIP. Goodin noted the 

changes to the budget calendar to reflect the upcoming Levy Vote. Additional Council Budget Work Sessions were 

scheduled for February 10th & February 24th. Goodin provided an update on the City Hall remodeling and provided 

an updated schedule for the improvements. 

 

 

ADJOURN: J. Smith moved to adjourn at 6:44 p.m., Cook seconded and all voted aye. 

    

         
   Chuck Hinz, Mayor 

ATTEST: 

 

 

Lisa Goodin, City Clerk/Treasurer 


